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CHAIRPERSON REPORT

The paint for the outdoor storage unit has been ordered.  Parent Steve Blackmore will paint container. 

A Parent Council newsletter was given out to pupils today to try and encourage more parents to join – tear off slip to return if interested in joining.  

The Playground was very icy on the days that the temperature dropped below zero and a few parents enquired as to it being cleared. Mrs Mavers clarified that the janitor is contracted to only clear a path from school entrance to the front entrance.

Also discussion over issues with drainage.  Mrs Mavers confirmed that the drainage should now have been fixed, although the school will monitor.

Vikki also discussed school meals (following on from last month's discussions).  She has contacted Gemma McGoran (SJB Parent Council chair) who have had issued with quality and quantity of school lunches.  SJB is also a non-cooking school with food coming from Park Mains High.  Main concerns were portion sizes for P6&7 children, no deserts and poor quality of food (burned chips).  Gemma contacted Paul Black the catering manager who deals with our schools and provided photographic evidence of the poor quality.  Mr Black was very helpful and there have been significant improvements at SJB.  Discussions in the group and with staff have not identified an urgent need for the review of school meal provisions, but this is something the PC will monitor.

Paula agreed to attend the meeting with Sovereign with Marianne scheduled for 6th March to discuss play equipment based on children's wish lists. 

TREASURERS REPORT

Balance on 5th February 2018 -  £10,320.41 

Monies to come out this month are for hard drive and the supplies for the social night.

SPORTS CHAMPION REPORT

Corine Hutton of the charity 'Finding your feet' will be visiting the school on the 1st March to talk to the children about her battle with sepsis and coping with being a quadruple amputee. She will also meet with parents and carers. There will be a donation to her charity and pupils will be asked to bring in a donation that day.

There are various visitors coming to the school to promote sports to the children including  Rangers Ladies football coach, Chris Cleary basketball coach and a member of the rocketts dance troupe.

Hockey tickets will be available for p4 p4/3 p5/4 on the last match before the commonwealth games.

Cross country P6-7 trial run on 18th March at Victoria Park Run event.

GRANTS REPORT

Tesco Fund update: Mrs Gibney and Marianne to meet Sovereign rep re- outdoor equipment on the 6th March, based on children's wish list.

Children are voting on what they would like to see in their playground also will be looking at what games they would like to see on their picnic tables.

LAC grant (local community grant) to be sent away by 9th Feb – Vikki and Nicola McD to help Marianne with application.

Marianne applying for Clydesdale Bank funding this will need to be submitted by end of March so looking for ideas to put on application. Children keen on Buddy Benches.

HEAD TEACHERS REPORT

Last week the School had a visit from the Education manager they met with the Head Teacher, Senior Management team, Teachers and Pupils. The result of this visit was very positive and all staff members work well together; the relationship between staff and pupils was found to be excellent.

New BASE clubs system of enrolling online has worked well. The amount of base clubs has increased to encourage as many pupils as possible to enrol.  Idea is to track activity of pupils.  A few issues regarding registration were discussed, but generally a positive improvement.  Suggestion made by Sarah to tell parents when the on-line window opens to working parents can plan to register ASAP to ensure their children get the required placed in BASE clubs.

Numbers day was a great success.  

The drain at the entrance to the school playground has been reported and the council have been out to look at it. Hopefully this problem will be sorted soon.

Maths and Munch night will take place on Monday 26th February. The children will have pizza and fun while the parents hear about maths in Barsail and how to help at home. All will be able to take part in activities together based in P1-3 and P4-7. Parental guides will be issued to all parents at the event copies will be available on the website after the event.

World of Work day Wednesday 28th March – it will be a fair in the gym hall, and Maureen volunteered to try to get a pilot to attend.

Four more weeks of swimming lessons for P6 at a cost of £400 has been secured.

All profit from the Burns supper and the raffle will be set against the cost to reduce the cost to parents. The Burns supper was a great success enjoyed by all who attended.

Suggestion made to make sashes / ties for use at the Burns supper by the children.  Jacqui volunteered to make these and will keep an eye out for fabric.  Not needed until next February.

There will be a guest speaker coming to the school to talk about how she changed her life and about drug use. Nikki pointed out that certain polices must be adhered to.

The donated deliberator has now been installed in the school and training will be provided on 23 Feb at 1pm.  Some PC members will be trained.

SOCIAL NIGHT 2ND MARCH

Nicola will put out a message re raffle prizes

Mrs Mavers will print the tickets which will go on sale after the February break

Raffle tickets will be sent home with each pupil prior to the social night. 

Still to be purchased alcohol and snacks

A voucher will be purchased for Colin and Jen for performing on the night.

BAG PACK 

Jacqui will keep in contact with Morrison’s and hopefully we will be allocated a slot soon.

NEW MEMBERS CAMPAIGN

Newsletter sent out today to all parent to try and encourage more parents and carers to come along to meetings. An appeal will also be made at the Scottish performances by Joanne (morning show) and Vikki (afternoon show).

Possibly a meet and greet at parents evenings?  Also, offer Tea and coffee to all lower school parents (including new nursery parents) at the school disco at the end of May.

DISCO

The Disco will be held on Thursday 31st May  

Nursery to P2      6.30pm -7.30pm

P3 – P7                7.45pm – 8.45pm

P6 pupils (big buddies) can attended to help with their little buddies

Mrs Mavers will organise tickets.

Jacqui will organise letter to go out to pupils a week prior to disco.

Jacqui will arrange for prizes for pass the parcel and lucky tickets and arrange for the purchase of water and snacks. Will also contact Stuart re date.

PC LIASON MEETING

Next meeting is 13th February

Nikki planning to attended

Items for agenda school lunches, school as polling station.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

MONDAY 5TH MARCH

